
 

 

 

 
 

  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Dear Parents,  

 

It was a great opportunity to spend 2 hours with nearly 50 fathers within our 

school community last Tuesday night. The testosterone in the room was 

palpable!!We were led through a presentation by 2 volunteers from the 

“Fathering Project” on the importance of the role of fathers within the 

family context and specifically related to children. It was also just really 

valuable to sit and reflect on this important area for the 2 hours and build 

connections with other fathers in the room who have similar responsibilities 

in our school community.  

 

From this starting point, under the guidance of Ryan Bacich and a sub-

committee, the fathers will be aiming to have a gathering with their children 

once a semester and a gathering of just the fathers once a semester also. 

These forums are aimed to build the connections and support networks for 

the fathers and enhance their role as dads. Thanks to the P&F who have 

provided valuable support to enable this latest venture to happen. I had a 

conversation as recently as yesterday with Ryan, looking at the potential for 

an activity with the fathers in the community prior to the end of Term 1. The 

consensus was for us to have a “Dad’s Walk to School Day” on Friday 7
th

 

April. I apologise for the short notice, but we just wanted to gain some 

momentum before the holidays. Our plan is to have a coffee van available 

for the Dads and hopefully some fruit and hot cross buns to share as well. 

 

The recent school swimming carnival went very well with the Year 4, 5 and 

6 children enjoying a carnival with high participation and a very healthy 

level of competition and sportsmanship. Congratulations to La Salle who 

took out the competition and all the children who were recognised as 

Champions and Runner-Up Champions in their respective age groups. I do 

need to apologise to Ethan Walters and Jack Sullivan for the error that 

occurred at the recorders table. The Runner-Up medal was awarded to Jack 

on the day but should have been awarded to Ethan. My apologies to Ethan 

for him missing the opportunity to be awarded the medal at the conclusion of 

the carnival and I would like to thank Jack for his sportsmanship in 

acknowledging the mistake. Congratulations to all those who took part in the 

carnival, Mr Celenza for coordinating a very smoothly run event and thank 

you to the parents who assisted on the day or just came along to create the 

atmosphere that the children enjoy. We now look forward to the Interschool 

Carnival  on Wednesday 5
th

 April . 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Lady of Fatima Newsletter 
Our Vision 

Our Lady of Fatima Palmyra is a Catholic School that aspires to provide a respectful, 
secure and caring learning environment where our community is committed to 

following the teachings of Jesus. 
  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
P:    9333 7900 
F:    9339 4951 
E :  office@olof.wa.edu.au 

    www.olof.wa.edu.au 
 

 

 
 

SCHOOL DATES FOR 2017 
TERM 1 
 
STAFF START  
MONDAY 31ST JAN 
 
STUDENTS START 
WEDNESDAY 1ST Feb 
 
LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY 
MONDAY 6TH MARCH 
 
STAFF AND STUDENTS FINISH 
FRIDAY 7TH APRIL 
 
 
 
 

 
 

mailto:office@olof.wa.edu.au
http://www.olof.wa.edu.au/
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
I am about to begin our Pre-Kindy  and Kindy enrolment interviews for 2018. If you have a child turning 3 or 

4 next year, please ensure that you have completed the application form so that your details are on our database 

to ensure that you are invited in for an interview over the next few weeks. 

 

The details for the upcoming Parent-Teacher interviews scheduled for Tuesday 4
th

 April  were recently sent 

out to all families via a group email. Please take the opportunity to book in a time to catch up with the teachers 

if you have not already done so in the last few weeks, to gauge how your child has settled into the new routines 

of the new year level. We also have the “Open Classroom” afternoon this Thursday between 2:30pm and 

3:30pm.  If you would like to be taken on a tour of the classroom (by your child) and view the work your child 

has completed in the first 2 months of the year. Please come along! 

  

Camp Australia will be operating their service from 12 noon until 6pm on Tuesday 4
th

 April , to assist 

parents where necessary. James, the coordinator has indicated there are 10 children lined up for the afternoon 

already, so parents are welcome to utilise this service if they would like to. Please see further details in this 

newsletter.   

  

As we prepare for Easter, each class will be presenting part of the Easter story to the whole school community 

in the last week of term. The Year 1 and 2’s will present the Palm Sunday part of the Easter story, the Year 3 

and 4’s will depict the Last Supper and the Year 5 and 6’s will conclude the Easter story by dramatizing the 

Stations of the Cross on Friday.  

 

We will also be drawing the Easter Egg Raffle on the last afternoon of the term, Friday 7
th

 April . The P&F 

have coordinated the raffle again this year and through the donations from each family, the P&F are able to 

provide this opportunity for the children as a memorable way to conclude Term 1. 

 

Finally, we will be transitioning into our Winter Uniform  at the start of Term 2.  Parents are reminded of the 2 

week transition period at the beginning of next term. 

 

Dates to Remember: 

Friday 30
th

 March – Year 1 Assembly 

Friday 30
th

 March  – Swimming Training 7:30am – 8:05am at Bicton Pool 

Friday 30
th

 March  – Rice Day Lunch 

Wednesday 5
th

 April  – Interschool Swimming Carnival 

Wednesday 5
th

 April  – Holy Week Liturgy: Year 1 and 2’s depicting Palm Sunday 

Thursday 6
th

 April – Holy Week Liturgy: Year 3 and 4’s dramatizing the Last Supper 

Friday 7
th

 April – Holy Week Liturgy: Year 5 and 6’s re-enacting the Stations of the Cross 

Friday 7
th

 April – Easter Egg Raffle at 2:15pm in the hall 

Friday 7
th

 April – Last Day of Term 1 

Monday 24
th

 April – Professional Development Day for Staff 

Tuesday 25
th

 April – ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday 26
th

 April – Term 2 Commences for Students 

 

Best wishes for the coming fortnight, and the school holiday break. 

 

Paul Hansen 

 

PRINCIPAL  

    
 

CONGRATULATIONS  -  Congratulations to the Hamilton family on the arrival Esme Rose.  A darling 

daughter for Amy and David and sister for Alannah. 
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MARCH  

  

1
st
  Joel O’Dea 

2
nd

  Sebastian Curr 

3
rd

  Mia Buswell 

4
th

  Thomas Backhouse 

8
th

  Rachel Gendron 

8
th

  Noah McNally 

8
th

  Benjamin Van Rensburg 

8
th

  Max Haigh 

10th  Bentley Turner 

11
th
  Melissa Tungate 

12
th
  Georgia Kenny 

13
th
  Ruby Matthews 

14
th
  Jordy Bellegarde 

14
th
  Jake Oliver 

 

 

MARCH  

 

14
th
  Cael Olivari-Brown 

15
th
  Erin Clark  

17
th
  Zach Felsch 

17
th
  Amelia Bradshaw-Pini 

21
st
  Orlando Curr  

21
st
  Sebastian Houston 

23
rd

  Isaac Duce 

23
rd

  Mia Barkla  

25
th
  Max Oliver  

25
th
  Hudson Buswell 

25
th
  Albie Cowan 

26
th
  Madison Woods 

31
st
  Hamish Buswell 
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TUCKSHOP ROSTER TERM 1,  2017 

MONDAY 13/2/17 
Helpers 

Fruit 

Salads 

  

G. Gabriels / K.Brady 

N.Felsch 

L.Stingemore 

  

MONDAY 20/2/17 
Helpers 

Fruit 

Salads 

  

K. Jondahl / J.Barkla 

J.Daniel 

N.Hough 

  

MONDAY 27/2/17 
Helpers 

Fruit 

Salads 

  

P.Glamuzina 

M.Olivari -Brown 

L.Buswell 

  

TUESDAY 7/3/17 
Helpers 

Fruit 

Salads 

  

D.Westerhout / J.Haigh 

D.Westerhout 

M Doolan 

  

MONDAY 13/3/17 
Helpers 

Fruit 

Salads 

  

N.Griffiths  /  A Hooper 

D Matthews 

N.Griffiths 

  

MONDAY 20/3/17 
Helpers 

Fruit 

Salads 

  

L. Buswell / P.Bryan 

L. Buswell / P.Bryan 

P.Bryan 

  

MONDAY 27/3/17 
Helpers 

Fruit 

Salads 

  

J.Bacich / F.Houston 

P.Glamuzina 

J.Bacich 

  

MONDAY 3/4/17 
Helpers 

Fruit 

Salads 

  

M Haddrill / C.Dawkins 

M Haddrill 

C.Dawkins 

[Type a quote from the document or the 

summary of an interesting point. You can 

position the text box anywhere in the 

document. Use the Drawing Tools tab to 
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/ÕÒ ,ÁÄÙ ÏÆ &ÁÔÉÍÁ 3×ÉÍÍÉÎÇ #ÁÒÎÉÖÁÌ 

Melville Aquatic Centre 

Wednesday 22nd March 2017 
 

CHAMPION HOUSE: La Salle 

 
1

ST
 La Salle    POINTS 288 

 

2
ND

 Genevieve  POINTS 272 

 

3
RD 

Kolbe   POINTS 250 

 

4
TH

 Francisco  POINTS 235 

 

SPIRIT SHIELD : Kolbe  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the Champion Team, Champion and Runner-Up Athletes, all the swimmers who competed with 

such great enthusiasm and also the parents who took their children to swimming training. The carnival was a very 

close competition with 53 points separating 4
th

 to 1
st
. The carnival was a big success due to all the parents who 

freely volunteered their time to assist with judging, marshalling and handing out ribbons. 

 

 

Osvaldo Celenza  -  PHYSICAL EDUCATION TEACHER 

  

 YEAR 4 

BOYS 

YEAR 4 

GIRLS 

YEAR 5 

BOYS 

YEAR 5 

GIRLS 

YEAR 6 

BOYS 

YEAR 6 

GIRLS 

CHAMPION Luke 

Carrello 

 

Alessia 

Forzatti 

Thomas 

Dreverman 

Milly 

Sullivan 

Harry 

Alliss 

Lily 

 Taylor 

RUNNER 

UP 

Quentin 

Bacich 

 

Jessica 

Shepherd 

Charlie 

Backhouse 

Millie 

Haigh 

Ethan 

Walters 

Jasmine 

Bacich 
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2017 JUNIOR STATE SURF LIFESAVING CHAMPS  

 

Fatima has several Yr 5 & 6 students that have qualified to compete at the Junior State Surf Lifesaving Champs.  

 - Milly Sullivan 

- Thomas Arbery 

- Thomas Dreverman 

- Harry Alliss 

 

Milly won a Bronze in the Beach Sprint Relay 

 

Thomas D won Silver in the Surf Race, Gold in the Board Race, Gold in the Cameron Relay, Gold in the Surf 

Relay and finalist in the Board Relay and Beach Sprint Relay.  

Thomas A was a finalist in the Beach Sprint Relay with Tom D 

Harry was a finalist in the Ironman, Surf Race, Board Rescue 

 

2017 STATE CHAMPION 

 

Thomas Dreverman was also announced as the male 2017 state champion for his age group 

 
U/10 Male: Thomas Dreverman ï Fremantle SLSC with 1 individual gold,    

1 individual silver and 2 team gold medals.      

 

Dear Parents,  

Just letting you all know that Camp Australia before and after school care will still be available on 
Tuesday, 4th April. (half day). The service will be running before school care as usual                    
(7am-school starts) and will be running after school care for an extended time, 12pm ï 6pm.  We will 
be doing an array of Easter themed activities in preparation for the upcoming holidays!  

The program also provides time for homework, time to relax, educational activities and a healthy snack. 
Havenôt booked in? Jump onto campaustralia.com.au to find out more about the registration process 
and your eligibility for the Child Care Rebate, paying up to 50% of out of pocket costs.   

Feel free to contact me if you have any questions via waolof@oshccampaustralia.com.au or 
0439496955 during service hours. 

Sincerely, 

James DÁlesio (Service Coordinator) 

 

mailto:waolof@oshccampaustralia.com.au
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 SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB  
 

Dear Parents 

 

 

Our school is looking for a new Book Club Organiser. 

Scholastic Book Club not only enables us to boost our home and school libraries but also improve children’s 

reading skills and encourage at-home reading. 

 

You can help ensure Book Club continues at our school! 

We are looking for a new Book Club Organiser to manage Book Club. You can keep the reading momentum 

rolling at our school by helping provide children with more access to self-selected independent reading material all 

year long. 

 

Plus, when you run Book Club, everyone benefits—every Book Club order earns 20% in Scholastic Rewards to 

help purchase additional learning and literacy resources for our school! 

Book Clubs help feed the reader. 

 

There are eight Issues of Book Club each year. You should consider offering them all in your school to keep the 

reading momentum rolling. 

 

When the catalogues arrive at your school, a Book Club Organiser distributes the brochures to students and 

advises them of the return-by date. 

 

As a Book Club Organiser, placing your class orders is simple, either online or by phone. When the orders are 

placed by class, the books arrive back at the school pre-sorted, which makes your job of distributing the books 

easy!  

 

 

Interested in making a difference at our school? 

 

¶ Provide continuous access to the best books at the best prices for families! 

¶ Help to feed readers with regular access to independent reading material. 

¶ Earn free books for the school! 

 

If you are interested in becoming the next Book Club Organiser, please contact Tracy Fic at the front office.  
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PARISH NEWS 

PARISH WEEKEND  MASS TIMES  

Saturday Vigil  -  6.30 pm   

 Sunday -  7.30am,  9.45am, 6.30pm 

 KEYED UP MUSIC  
Keyed Up Music will be running Piano and guitar lessons again in Term 4 at Our 

Lady of Fatima. We run shared or individual lessons starting from $20 plus GST 

per lesson. To enrol, go to 

www.keyedupmusic.com.au/enrolment - form   
For more information visit our website www.keyedupmusic.com.au  

Or call Therese on 1300 366 243 with any queries 

  

SCHOOL BANKING  

  
Welcome back to School Banking for 2017. We have all new rewards on offer, and 

look forward to seeing new faces. Same time (8.10am Tuesday mornings), or 

you're welcome to leave your books and money securely in the Office on 

Mondays.  

  

Come see us if you'd like to open a new account, it can all be done online. 

New accounts can now be opened online: 
             

www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking  and click on the link to  

open the Youthsaver account. 
 

Happy banking! 

  

Emma and Maria 

School Banking Coordinators  

  

  
  

http://www.keyedupmusic.com.au/enrolment-form
http://www.keyedupmusic.com.au/
http://www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking
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TERM 1    -  2017 

Our Lady of Fatima, Palmyra 
WEEK  MON  TUES WED THURS FRI  SAT /SUN 

Jan/Feb 

Week 1 

30 

 

Mathletics 

PD 

2:30pm 

31 

 

 

 

 

1 

School 

commences 

for students 

2 3 4/5 

 

Week 2 

6 7  8  9 Parent 

Information 

Night 

6pm – 

8.15pm 

10  

 

11/12 

 

Week 3 13 

 

 

 

 

 

14 

 
15 

 P and F 

Meeting 

7.30pm 

 

16 17 

 

18/19 

 

Week 4 20 

 

21 

 

22 

 

School 

Board at 

7.30pm 

23 24 
Assembly Y5 6 

HERO Award 

ASCS Cricket 

Carnival 

Yr 6 Tompkins 

Park. 

P & F Welcome 

Back 

25/26 

Feb/March 

Week 5 

27 28 1 Ash Wed 

 

2 3 
Swimming 

Training 7.30-

8.00 

Bicton Pool 

Rice Day 

4/5 

Week 6 

 

6 

Labour Day 

Public 

Holiday 

 

7 
Swimming 

Training 7.30-

8.00 

Bicton Pool 

 

8  9 

 

P and F 

Meeting 

7.30pm 

10 

Swimming 

Training 

7.30-8.00 

Bicton Pool 
Rice Day 

11/12 

Community 

/Commitmen

t Masses 

Sat 6.30pm 

Sun 9.45am 

Week 7 

 

13 

 

14 15   
OLOF Swim Trials. 

Melville 

Pool.12.15-3.00pm 
Harmony Week – 

Cultural Infusion 

Incursion 
 1:30 – 2:30pm 

16 
Cultures and 

Colours 

Dress-up Day 

for  

 Pre-Kindy  

17 Assembly 

Yr3  

NO Rice Day 

Harmony Week 

Cultures and 

Colours Dress 

Up Day 

 
 

Swimming Training 

7.30-8.00 
Bicton Pool 

18/19 
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Week 8  

March 

20  21 

Fathering 

Project 

7pm in 

School Hall 

 

22  

 
OLOF Swim 
Carnival Yr  4-6. 

Melville Pool. 

9.00-1200  
School Board 

at 7.30pm 

 

 

23  
Confirmation  

Meeting for 

Parents & Children 

at 6.30pm in 

School Hall 

24 

Swimming 

Training 7.30-

8.00 

Bicton Pool 

 
Rice Day 

25/26 

March/April 

Week 9 

 

27 

 

28 Swimming 

Training 7.30-8.00 

Bicton Pool 

29 

Yr 4 Excursion to 

Seton 

 

30 

 
Open Afternoon 

2.30pm – 3.30pm 

31 Assembly Yr 1 

HERO Award 
Swimming 

Training 7.30-8.00 

Bicton Pool 

Rice Day 

 

 

½ 

 Week 10 3 4  
Holy Week 

Liturgies 

 

Parent/Teacher 

Interviews 

(Students finish 

at 12 noon and 

Interviews start 

at 12.30pm) 

5  

Holy Week 

Liturgies 
 

ASCS Swim 
Carnival. Fremantle. 

Yr 4-6 

9.00-12.00 
 

6  
Holy Week 

Liturgies 

7 

 Holy Week 

Liturgies 

8/9 
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&ÁÔÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ #ÈÉÌÄ 7ÁÌË ÔÏ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ $ÁÙȢ 
 

The Fathering Project aims to 

improve child development 

outcomes by inspiring and 

equipping fathers and father 

figures to engage positively with 

their kids. 

We know that an effective father 

has a profound impact on the kids, 

thus it is of great importance to 

establish Fathers and Father 

Figures that interact with their 

children as effective as possible. 

We seek to make better dads for 

the benefit of the children. 

Our Vision is to ensure every 

child in Australia has an effective 

father or father figure. 

When: Friday 7 April  

2017 

 

From: 8:00 am 

 

Dads walk your child to school and spend 

some quality time with your kids and other 

Dads. 

 

Coffee Van, fruit  & tokens for participants. 

 

Parents please note : No Hot Chocolates 

available to children after 8:20 am 
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 EASTER 

RA FFLE 
Please bring in your donations for this years’ Easter Raffle. 

Donations can be Easter Eggs, Easter gifts, 

activity packs, toys and biscuits. 

 Look out for the collection box in your classroom. 

All donations must be in by WEDNESDAY 5th!  

Thank you. 

Raffle Drawn on 7
th

 April! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All children asked to make a GOLD 

COIN donation to Caritas to receive 

an entry ticket for the raffle . (Gold 

Coins can be placed in Caritas boxes on 

classrooms.) 
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ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS WILL BE AVAILABLE AGAIN THIS YEAR IN TERM 2!!!!  
 

You can see the virtual book if you click on the link below 
 https://on line.flippingbook.com/view/866062/  

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

FATIMA FOOTY TIPPING IS BACK FOR 2017! 
Congratulations to Millie Mooster for the first win with a great first round tip of 8.  

 
Once all the money has been paid to Tracy Fic I will know what the prize money amounts will 
be so if we can all have that done asap that would be great. I will let the round winners know 

once this has happened to collect their round win from Tracy.  
 

For those who are not in this years comp but are receiving messages from me can you please 
remove yourself from the Fatima comp and this will stop the messages.  

Thank you 
  
 
Chris Jones 

 

https://online.flippingbook.com/view/866062/
http://link.e.entertainmentbook.com.au/rts/go2.aspx?h=157143&tp=i-H43-78-420-Ag010-1c-5SBf-1c-AfG6Q-19TuuU
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/members/Competitions-and-Promotions
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How to Join: Go to www.footytips.com.au  to register.   

 

Click on the link http://www.footytips.com.au/comps/OLOF_P -F_20_17 or search 

OLOF PF 2017 to join. Invites have  been sent to last yearõs members. 

 

Password: OLOF 

 

Entry Fee: Fatima students $15  

         Everyone else $30  

 

Half of the entry fee goes to the P&F as a fundraiser for our kids.  

This is the first year weõve had a discounted entry fee for Fatima kids, so the kids 

can join in with the home, class and school rivalry!  

 

Prizes: Weekly prize for round winner . (Prize money will be split if thereõs more than 

1 winner).  

There will be 1 st, 2nd , 3rd and wooden spoon for the overall home and away 

season.  

Winning amounts will be announced once everyone has paid.  

 

 

Payments:  Cash or EFTPOS payment can be made to Tracy Fic at the OLOF 

office. (Cheques payable to OLOF P&F).   

Weekly reminders will be sent out to those who have not paid.  Please ensure you 

have paid by round 3 to continue  in the competition .  

Please use your alias name  as a reference when paying so we can match you 

up.  

 

Any help needed feel free to email cpjones082@gmail.com  or call 0401 056 625.  

 

Good luck and let the games begin ! 

 

 

Chris Jones  

P&F Committee  
 

 

http://www.footytips.com.au/
http://www.footytips.com.au/comps/OLOF_P-F_20_17
mailto:cpjones082@gmail.com

